From: Jenny Lapham

To: Subject:

Local Government Official Information and Meetings 1987 Request

Date: Wednesday, 4 November 2020 03:37:00 p.m.

Attachments: image001.png

Mosgiel-Taieri Safer School Streets project - weekly update.msg RE weekly update - Mosgiel-Taieri Safer School Streets project.msg

Dear

I refer to your request below seeking information forwarded by the Council to the Chair of the Mosgiel/Taieri Community Board.

Please find attached the information as requested. The Group Manager Transport also advised that she told the Board of the visit by the Associate Minister at last Community Board meeting."

To the best of our knowledge there are no other documents, emails phone messages, invites or any other communication forwarded to the Chair of the Mosgiel Taieri Community Board from Council.

Regards

Jennifer Lapham

Governance Support Officer Civic

P 03 477 4000 | E Jenny.Lapham@dcc.govt.nz Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054 New Zealand www.dunedin.govt.nz

Received 14 October 2020.



All information (documents ,emails, phone messages, invites and any other communications) forwarded by council to the chair of the Mosgiel/Taieri Community Board. In relation to the Government Ministers visit to Mosgiel on Wednesday October 14 2020

Rebecca Murray

GOVERNANCE SUPPORT OFFICER CIVIC

P 03 477 4000 | **DD** 03 474 3487 | **E** <u>rebecca.murray@dcc.govt.nz</u> Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054 New Zealand www.dunedin.govt.nz

From: Simone Handwerk

To: Andrea Crawford; Janet Young; Kyle Martin; Lisa Wilkie; Joy Davis; chrism@elmgrove.school.nz; Kim Allan;

gregh@silverstre.am; Phillipa Bain; Dean McAlwee; niels Hoe; David Hunter; "Nicola Gowing"

Cc: <u>Lisa Clifford</u>; <u>Anja McAlevey</u>

Subject: Mosgiel-Taieri Safer School Streets project - weekly update

Date: Wednesday, 30 September 2020 11:01:02 a.m.

Attachments: 0.png

Good morning everyone,

Another week has passed and we are basically implementing trials now.

Here is the weekly update:

- Trial infrastructure will be implemented later this week/early next week. It will be done step by step, not everything will be in place at the same time. Line marking first, bollards and planter boxes next. Red paint across crossing points in a couple of weeks when the special paint contractors are in town.
- We are planning Minister Genter's visit for 15th October 12noon 1pm. Deputy Mayor Christine Garry will attend as well as DCC Transport Group manager Jeanine Benson and Graham Hall from NZTA. The plan is to have a few brief speeches and then go on a site visit of trials near Elmgrove and Silverstream schools, possibly Bush/Factory Road if there is time. Unfortunately there isn't time for the Minister to visit Outram as well. I will be in touch with a final run-sheet for your information.
- Still planning to do a little video tour of trials and have a few interviews, but still talking to the videographer. Filming is likely to happen Tuesday 13th October but is yet to be confirmed. Me or/and Janet will be in touch once we are ready for next steps
- Lisa Wilkie and Nicole (Taieri College) are having early conversations about installation of asphalt art. Lisa will also follow up with other schools as well.
- We are in touch with ORC to change no 81 bus route to not do a right turn from Argyle St into Mure Street as with new kerb build outs this will be a hard to do turn for buses. ORC is looking at keeping the bus on Argyle St, but might not be able to change it in time for trials to go in. In the meantime, we will not install bollards at that particular corner, so that the bus can still turn.
- I will come to today's Community Board meeting to provide a verbal update on the project
- Andrea Crawford has send all Comm's material to you last week, so information about trials should start to make its way into the community via the various channels now.
- Planter boxes will be implemented and plants will need watering. We are scoping various options for that, including involving Rotary Club. We might have to contract someone to do this though, as everyone is busy and has limited capacity do look after this voluntarily. But if you are keen to look after the plants or have an idea, please let me know.

So pretty good progress, let me know if you have any questions or feedback.

Ka mihi nui

Simone Handwerk

Transport Planning Team Leader (acting)
Transport Strategy

P 03 477 4000 | **DD** 03 474 3444 | **E** <u>simone.handwerk@dcc.govt.nz</u> Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin

PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054 New Zealand www.dunedin.govt.nz



If this message is not intended for you please delete it and notify us immediately; you are warned that any further use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this material by you is prohibited..

From: Simone Handwerk

Sent: Wednesday, 9 September 2020 10:21 am

To: Andrea Crawford <Andrea.Crawford@dcc.govt.nz>; Janet Young

<Janet.Young@dcc.govt.nz>; Kyle Martin <Kyle.Martin@dcc.govt.nz>; Lisa Wilkie

<Lisa.Wilkie@dcc.govt.nz>; Joy Davis <joy.davis@xtra.co.nz>; 'chrism@elmgrove.school.nz'

<chrism@elmgrove.school.nz>; 'Kim Allan' <principal@outram.school.nz>; 'gregh@silverstre.am'

<gregh@silverstre.am>; 'Phillipa Bain' <phillipajbain@gmail.com>; Dean McAlwee

<Deanmac@xtra.co.nz>; 'niels Hoe (Niels.Hoe@nzta.govt.nz)' <Niels.Hoe@nzta.govt.nz>; David
Hunter <HD@taieri.school.nz>; 'Nicola Gowing' <ngowing@taieri.school.nz>

Cc: 'Lisa Clifford' <Lisa.Clifford@nzta.govt.nz>; 'Anja McAlevey' <Anja.McAlevey@nzta.govt.nz>

Subject: update

Good morning everyone,

I thought I'll send a brief update on where we are at with things, given implementation is coming up fairly soon.

- Contractors are booked in to implement trials during school holidays, exact date to be confirmed on short notice by them.
- Planning to re-use planter boxes from the Octagon trials and have them at intersections and crossing points as separators from traffic. Will have low growing plants to not restrict visibility (also available from the Octagon trial). Schools and Community Board are welcome to look after them as much as they like (watering, planting other things in there, decorating), but needs to be discussed with us if that's something you would like to do.
- Lisa Wilkie (DCC Relationship Advisor) will reach out to you in the next days, to scope options for asphalt art (she'll send through examples of what it could look like, so you understand better what we are suggesting)
- Andrea Crawford (DCC Comm's Advisor) will reach out to you all next week to talk about Comm's material and using your channels. That is the feedback form, small signs near trials, website, media release, text for school newsletter, etc.
- I have put Lisa Clifford (NZTA) and Dean McAlwee in contact to talk about Outram State Highway crossing point

Picking up on your point about a visual tool or small video, we are getting a quote from a videographer to produce a short video (max. 1 minute) to show trials and have short interviews to encourage people to provide feedback. I would like to know if you think that's a good idea and if you would be available in the first week of term 4 for some filming near schools, with people/students in it and also to say a few words. Please let me know. We would use it to circulate via social media and your channels.

Also FYI, NZTA has let us know that Minister Julie Anne Genter has signalled an interest in this project and might come down for a visit. We have said that we are open to this and would have to work out the timing of when would work for her/us and when trials are implemented. It would be great, but might also not happen, so probably don't need to get too excited at this stage.

I think I'll send weekly updates as we are getting closer to implementation and hope you find this useful.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Cheers,

Simone Handwerk

Transport Planning Team Leader (acting) Transport Strategy

P 03 477 4000 | **DD** 03 474 3444 | **E simone.handwerk@dcc.govt.nz** Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
New Zealand
www.dunedin.govt.nz

From: Simone Handwerk

To: Chris McKinlay; Joy Davis; Andrea Crawford; Janet Young; Kyle Martin; Lisa Wilkie; Kim Allan; Greg Hurley;

Phillipa Bain; Dean McAlwee; David Hunter; Nicola Gowing; HYDE, Jacqueline; Lisa Clifford; Wendy Collard

Cc: <u>Anja McAlevey</u>; <u>niels Hoe</u>

Subject: RE: weekly update - Mosgiel-Taieri Safer School Streets project

Date: Friday, 9 October 2020 10:33:42 a.m.

Attachments: 0.png

Hello everyone,

Another week has passed and its time for a brief update from my end:

- You will have seen infrastructure being put in over the past week. Our contractors are doing this in stages, not everything is going in at the same time, but work should be largely completed today. We will do a walk over today to check for anything that needs fixing. The red paint across crossing points right outside schools will only go in a few weeks time when the special red paint contractors are in town.
- Plants in planter boxes may be put in today or early next week, I will need to check. Maintenance of plants will be taken care of by DCC Parks department.
- The minister's visit is approaching fast, she will be here next Thursday 12 noon 1pm. The plan is to meet at Elmgrove School, have a few speeches (by Jeanine Benson DCC Transport Group Manager, Deputy Mayor Garry, Graham Hall from NZTA and the Minister herself). Then go have a look at Elmgroves nearly finished bike track, go look at trials near Elmgrove school and then walk to trials near Silverstream school. Unfortunately there is no time to go to Outram. You are very welcome to come along, please just let me know if you intend to come so I know.
- Janet is organising the video shoot for a short video of trials to encourage people to provide their feedback. Shooting is next week Tuesday with a few of you are involved.
- We are getting a number of customer complaints/enquiries/feedback about the trials. Not everyone understands what we are doing, so we try to explain. Some useful feedback too about specific locations and intersections. A mixed bag really, so we are working to resolve any reasonable issues, encourage people to provide feedback and try to explain why we are doing this.
- ORC have confirmed they will change the bus route not making a right turn on Argyle Street and going over the bollards. This will be done approx.. within the next 3 weeks.
- We are putting small information signs up near trials today, we have put some up already but the majority will go up today.

If you have any questions or comments, please let me know. Also, let us know what kind of feedback you hear on your end. It would be good to encourage everyone to fill in the survey so feedback is documented and reaches us.

Ka mihi nui

Simone Handwerk

Transport Planning Team Leader (acting) Transport Strategy

P 03 477 4000 | **DD** 03 474 3444 | **E simone.handwerk@dcc.govt.nz** Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
New Zealand
www.dunedin.govt.nz



If this message is not intended for you please delete it and notify us immediately; you are warned that any further use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this material by you is prohibited..

From: Simone Handwerk < <u>Simone.Handwerk@dcc.govt.nz</u>>

Sent: Wednesday, September 16, 2020 1:33 PM

To: Andrea Crawford <<u>Andrea.Crawford@dcc.govt.nz</u>>; Janet Young

<Janet.Young@dcc.govt.nz>; Kyle Martin <Kyle.Martin@dcc.govt.nz>; Lisa Wilkie

<<u>Lisa.Wilkie@dcc.govt.nz</u>>; Joy Davis <<u>joy.davis@xtra.co.nz</u>>; <u>chrism@elmgrove.school.nz</u>; Kim

Allan <principal@outram.school.nz>; gregh@silverstre.am; Phillipa Bain

<phillipajbain@gmail.com>; Dean McAlwee < Deanmac@xtra.co.nz>; niels Hoe

(Niels.Hoe@nzta.govt.nz) <Niels.Hoe@nzta.govt.nz>; David Hunter <HD@taieri.school.nz>;

'Nicola Gowing' <<u>ngowing@taieri.school.nz</u>>; 'HYDE, Jacqueline'

<Jacqueline.HYDE@police.govt.nz>

Cc: Lisa Clifford <<u>Lisa.Clifford@nzta.govt.nz</u>>; Anja McAlevey <<u>Anja.McAlevey@nzta.govt.nz</u>>

Subject: weekly update - Mosgiel-Taieri Safer School Streets project

Good afternoon everyone,

Here comes my weekly update on the Mosgiel-Taieri Safer School Streets project now that we are getting closer to implementation:

- Flyers with feedback form have been printed and Andrea is in contact with Joy and schools to distribute these this week.
- Andrea will be sending out text blurbs to be included in school newsletters, parent portals and other channels you have this week too
- Lisa sent out information on asphalt art, but hasn't heard back from anyone. Could you please have a look or ask your art teachers to do so and get back to her. There are various options of doing this, some of which include us engaging an artist to work with your students during school holidays, so wouldn't be too much work for you. But she does need to hear back to know how to proceed.
- NZTA has let us know that **Minister Julie Anne Genter** would like to come for a visit 15th October at 12pm now (that's the first week of term 4). She wants to visit the trials

and was asking about the asphalt art specifically. We have said to our contractors that putting in trial infrastructure is now a priority over other work, so that it is definitely in place for when she visits. About the asphalt art, I will reply that that is unlikely to be in place when she visits. Please let me/Lisa know if you think you can/want to work with Lisa on short notice over school holidays though.

- Greg/Silverstream have said they would be available for some filming first week of term 4 to produce a short video. Anyone else? We are in contact with a videographer to scope cost/content. We would like it to show trial infrastructure, have a few short interviews and be no longer than 1 minute.
- I will provide a short update report to the Community Board meeting 30th September also happy to attend and say a few words about this project.

Please let me know if you have any questions or thoughts.

Ka mihi nui

Simone Handwerk

Transport Planning Team Leader (acting) Transport Strategy

P 03 477 4000 | DD 03 474 3444 | E simone.handwerk@dcc.govt.nz
Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
New Zealand
www.dunedin.govt.nz

<image001.png>

If this message is not intended for you please delete it and notify us immediately; you are warned that any further use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this material by you is prohibited..

From: Simone Handwerk

Sent: Wednesday, 9 September 2020 10:21 am

To: Andrea Crawford < Andrea.Crawford@dcc.govt.nz >; Janet Young

<<u>Janet.Young@dcc.govt.nz</u>>; Kyle Martin <<u>Kyle.Martin@dcc.govt.nz</u>>; Lisa Wilkie

<<u>Lisa.Wilkie@dcc.govt.nz</u>>; Joy Davis <<u>ioy.davis@xtra.co.nz</u>>; '<u>chrism@elmgrove.school.nz</u>'

<chrism@elmgrove.school.nz>; 'Kim Allan' <pri>principal@outram.school.nz>; 'gregh@silverstre.am'

<gregh@silverstre.am>; 'Phillipa Bain' <phillipajbain@gmail.com>; Dean McAlwee
<Deanmac@xtra.co.nz>; 'niels Hoe (Niels.Hoe@nzta.govt.nz)' <Niels.Hoe@nzta.govt.nz>; David
Hunter <HD@taieri.school.nz>; 'Nicola Gowing' <ngowing@taieri.school.nz>

Cc: 'Lisa Clifford' <<u>Lisa.Clifford@nzta.govt.nz</u>>; 'Anja McAlevey' <<u>Anja.McAlevey@nzta.govt.nz</u>>

Subject: update

Good morning everyone,

I thought I'll send a brief update on where we are at with things, given implementation is coming up fairly soon.

- Contractors are booked in to implement trials during school holidays, exact date to be confirmed on short notice by them.
- Planning to re-use planter boxes from the Octagon trials and have them at intersections and crossing points as separators from traffic. Will have low growing plants to not restrict visibility (also available from the Octagon trial). Schools and Community Board are welcome to look after them as much as they like (watering, planting other things in there, decorating), but needs to be discussed with us if that's something you would like to do.
- Lisa Wilkie (DCC Relationship Advisor) will reach out to you in the next days, to scope options for asphalt art (she'll send through examples of what it could look like, so you understand better what we are suggesting)
- Andrea Crawford (DCC Comm's Advisor) will reach out to you all next week to talk about Comm's material and using your channels. That is the feedback form, small signs near trials, website, media release, text for school newsletter, etc.
- I have put Lisa Clifford (NZTA) and Dean McAlwee in contact to talk about Outram State Highway crossing point

Picking up on your point about a visual tool or small video, we are getting a quote from a videographer to produce a short video (max. 1 minute) to show trials and have short interviews to encourage people to provide feedback. I would like to know if you think that's a good idea and if you would be available in the first week of term 4 for some filming near schools, with people/students in it and also to say a few words. Please let me know. We would use it to circulate via social media and your channels.

Also FYI, NZTA has let us know that Minister Julie Anne Genter has signalled an interest in this project and might come down for a visit. We have said that we are open to this and would have to work out the timing of when would work for her/us and when trials are implemented. It would be great, but might also not happen, so probably don't need to get too excited at this stage.

I think I'll send weekly updates as we are getting closer to implementation and hope you find this useful.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Cheers,

Simone Handwerk

Transport Planning Team Leader (acting)
Transport Strategy

P 03 477 4000 | DD 03 474 3444 | E simone.handwerk@dcc.govt.nz

Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin

PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054

New Zealand

www.dunedin.govt.nz